Capital District Transportation Authority 

Performance Oversight Committee

Meeting Minutes – July 20, 2016 at 12:00 pm at 110 Watervliet Avenue
In Attendance

Art Young (acting Chair), Dave Stackrow, Joe Spairana, Corey Bixby, Carm Basile (CEO), Christopher Desany (CSL), Amanda Avery, Lance Zarcone, Fred Gilliam, Phil Parella, Rick Vines, Jaime Watson, Mark Wos, Sarah Matrose, Stacy Sansky, Sarah Matrose, Kathy Colbert.
Meeting Purpose:  Regular meeting of the Performance Oversight Committee

It was noted that a quorum was present. The minutes from the June 22, 2016 meeting were reviewed and approved.
Consent Agenda Items
Approve Purchase of Scrubber
An Invitation for Bids was issued specifying the requirements for a floor scrubber including price and delivery lead times. A single bid was received for this IFB.  Staff asked on why the lack of response, and it was determined that these firms only provide cleaning supplies and were not involved in equipment sales.  Staff reviewed the IFB to be sure the specification was not too narrow to discourage competition. Staff has determined this cost to be fair and reasonable.
The Committee recommends approval of the purchase of a floor scrubber from Tennant Sales and Service Company of Minneapolis, Minnesota for an amount not to exceed $45,615
Approve Purchase of Antifreeze
An Invitation for Bids was issued for the purchase of washer fluid and antifreeze fluids and two bids were received. Solvents & Petroleum (the incumbent) provided the lowest responsible bid for two years at a per gallon price. It represented a 9% cost decrease from the previous contract.
The Committee recommends awarding a two-year contract for washer fluid and antifreeze to Solvents & Petroleum Services Solvents & Petroleum Services of Syracuse, NY for an approximate amount of $129,400 (based on usage).
Auto Physical Damage Insurance Renewal
Auto Physical Damage provides insurance for our vehicles in the event of fire, theft, vandalism, collision and natural perils.  Lexington Insurance has been our carrier for several years.  Our Broker (Rose & Kiernan) went to 36 markets for quotes and received two quotes.
The Committee recommends awarding a one-year contract to Lexington Insurance of Boston, MA for Auto Physical Damage Insurance beginning on August 27, 2016 through August 26, 2017 at a cost of $184,837.

Auto and General Liability Insurance Renewal
Auto and General Liability Insurance provides protection for claims for injury and damage to people and property caused by the operation of our business. This renewal is for one year. Our Self-Insured Retention (SIR) will be maintained at $2,000,000, coverage for $8,000,000, with an additional $5,000,000 in excess coverage for claims. 

The Committee recommends retaining New Hampshire Insurance of New York, NY to provide Auto & General liability insurance for one year at a cost of $334,588, effective August 27, 2016 to August 26, 2017.

Workers’ Compensation Excess Insurance Renewal
Workers’ Compensation Insurance provides protection for claims that are generated by injuries of employees when long-term costs reach significant levels.  It is a specialty market, with a limited number of companies willing to provide coverage. First Niagara Risk Management (our insurance broker) approached six markets.  State National Insurance Company provided the most competitive quote, while retaining our current Self Insurance Retention (SIR) at $700,000. It provides unlimited coverage beyond $700,000. 
The Committee recommends retaining State National Insurance Company of Fort Worth, TX to provide Workers’ Compensation Excess Insurance for one year at a cost of $141,511, effective August 29, 2016 to August 28, 2017.  
Audit Committee Items

Monthly Audit Report
Sarah Matrose gave the monthly audit report. Work in progress included working on management responses for two advisory services memos and the dependent audit. Future work includes the accounts receivable audit, which is expected to be complete by year end.
Investment Committee Items
Mr. Basile will follow up on the latest report.
Administrative Discussion Items
Monthly Management (financial) Report

Phil Parella gave the monthly management report. Mortgage tax receipts were over budget projections by 15%.  Workers’ compensation was over budget by 33% due to one special loss of use award. Professional services and parts/tires/oil were over budget by 26% and 21%, respectively. Utilities were under budget by 48%. We are in a satisfactory cash flow position at this time.
Monthly Non-Financial (performance) Report
Chris Desany gave the monthly non-financial report. Overall, measurements this month were positive. Total ridership was down 1% for the month. There were zero PMI’s not on time, and missed trips were at 33 this month. MDBSI was at 26,279. Scheduled work was at 83%. There 17 preventable and 28 non-preventable accidents, and 90% of customer complaints were closed within 10 days. 
For The Good of the Order
Mr. Young commented about the recent Comptroller’s public authorities report.
Executive Session
Rick Vines gave a security update. 

